A letter wae received from Nérle Davis, Ceneral Secre-
tary of the Institute of Pasifie Relations, dated Janusl'y 2Znd,
Baying: “ginge the elestion of the Hon. Newton W. Rowell wa first
Vice=Chulrman of the Pacific Councll, the Canadian National Couneil
o0& the Institute of Pagirfic Relantions now lhas two members scrving
on that Yody. IThiv situstion Hay have occwrred to you gince re-
$urning to Canada and doubtless Jou are planning fo adjust the mai-
ter with your Couneil. ‘fechnically, it comes under Artisle 1V,
Section 1 of the Constitution. I will be interested v learn in
due time what the Council deesides to do in this matter.”

ia view of this letter and of the improbability of Sir
Robert Borden veing able to attend the Council meetinga, owing te
111 health, 1t was noved by Sir Joseph Fliavelle snd seconded by
re C.k. Bowman that Mr.Rowell be eléeted by the Executive Counnil
to represent Canada ont the Pagific Souneil.

The deeretary then‘prénented'a statement of the petiy
aegount of the Cansdian Institute, together with his report whigh
WaE BPUreved after some miner mmendmente. A vote of thanks was
moved to Mr. Southam for his genercus go=operation in publishing
the pumphlet of the Uansdien Institute without charge.

“he  Treusurer's Report wes cousidered and approved.

The Ceeretary then read the moticve of the meeting whieh
vwas sent to the various groups in whigh they weré asked to waive the

four weeks' notice of u meeting required by the Constitution. It

was bxplaineéd that sometimes it was negessary to call a meeting at

shorter uetice and that four weekes seemed unnecessarily long.

The wotion was submitted as follews:  “That Article ©




